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Announcement of
a new Work Item on Efficient Communications
The oneM2M Technical Plenary would like to thank GSMA’s Connected Living – Connection Efficiency project for the liaison statement we received in last November.

Following your invitation to review the GSMA IoT Device Connection Efficiency Guidelines, we are happy to announce that a new oneM2M Work Item has been opened and titled “Efficient Communications”.

The attached document provides the full description of that Work Item, that is intended to provide a framework to study and review use cases and guidelines related to connection management pertaining to connection efficiency (term used by the GSMA – understood that other sources of use cases can be considered), to derive requirements to the oneM2M Service Layer, and then to extend the oneM2M functionality (through further oneM2M stage 1, 2 and 3 work) in order to cover the requirements expressed to oneM2M.

In this Work Item, consideration shall be given to existing technologies and mechanisms. In particular, according to the oneM2M Functional Architecture, it is expected that the oneM2M System will be able to interact with the Underlying Network over the oneM2M Mcn reference point to discover and use the relevant capabilities offered by it.

Part of the expected work will be to define the interactions over the Mcn reference point, also considering available technologies and mechanisms like the ones listed in the annexes B and C of the oneM2M TS-0001 (3GPP and 3GPP2 interworking), or for example the OMA Open Connection Manager API.

Invitation for further collaboration

As you requested, in the course of that Work Item, the oneM2M Technical Plenary will continue to inform GSMA as to which of the GSMA guidelines could benefit from functionalities performed in the oneM2M Service Layer, noting that available technologies and mechanisms in 3GPP, 3GPP2 or OMA will also be considered.
Of course, the oneM2M Technical Plenary would like to remind GSMA of the possibility to be invited as an observer to future oneM2M meetings. The oneM2M Technical Plenary would also like to invite GSMA members to participate in and to contribute to this new oneM2M Work Item, providing their invaluable experience in the matter.
Meeting Dates

Participation in our meetings is restricted to our Members or Partners, but a fair number of GSMA Members are also oneM2M Members through one of the oneM2M partners Type 1: ARIB, ATIS, CCSA, ETSI, TIA, TTA, and TTC.
The oneM2M partnership project also has provisions for a representative to attend a limited number of our meetings with an Observer status. If you wish to pursue Observer status, please inform us which meeting you would like to attend, and we can arrange for an invitation to be issued.

Our Working Groups meet on a weekly basis via web conferencing. In addition, the upcoming face-to-face meetings of our Technical Plenary are as follows:

2015-03-16/20
Sophia-Antipolis, France
2015-05-18/22
Sapporo, Japan
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